
・Please bring your own disposable toilet bag(s).
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*The path from Kara-numa Marsh to the Junction is currently inaccessible due to 2016 typhoon damage.



・It is dangerous to use drones to photograph bears in the wild, as 
they may become panicked and threaten the safety of nearby hikers. 
Therefore, special permission must be obtained from the District 
Forest Office to operate drones.


